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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

December 30, 2003

General Notice 2003-25

TO:

Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT:
Notice of Layoff for Employees Given AT RISK Notices in P-5

____________________________________________________________________

P-5 AWARD

Arbitrator Selchick recently ruled that the standard “at risk” notices that were sent to employees in the P-5 bargaining unit were insufficient notice of layoff under Article 13, Section 4 of the P-5 Agreement.  According to Arbitrator Selchick, these notices were insufficient, even though they contained a date certain for layoff, because they
served only “to provide six weeks written notice of potential layoff stating potential reasons for such action.”  In sustaining the grievance, the Arbitrator refused to consider the State’s evidence that the use of “at risk” letters has been a standard practice observed between the parties without grievance since 1991 which minimizes disruption to employees.  

The Arbitrator ruled that employees who received at risk notices are entitled to 6 weeks notice of layoff “from the time that their layoff dates were established definitively.”  It is OLR’s understanding that in most instances, P-5 employees who received initial at risk notices also received subsequent notices confirming the effectiveness of the layoff.  Accordingly, in these situations, the 6 weeks will be calculated from the date of the confirmation letter.  

In order to implement the Award OLR needs to identify the pool of affected grievants.  Accordingly, OLR is requesting that Agencies immediately compile all of the “at risk” letters that were sent to P-5 employees who were actually laid off as well as any and all subsequent confirmation letters sent to such employees regarding the same.  The letters should be sent to the Attention of Christine Cieplinski at OLR.  Our fax number appears below.  If a confirmation letter was not sent to the employee, this should be specified in the documentation that is forwarded.  OLR will analyze these documents to determine what date should be used to calculate the 6 weeks notice.   

Designees are advised that in future instances of layoff, notices of layoff will continue to be issued as early into the process as possible.  The notices in question will merely be revised to inform the employee that he/she is being laid off, as opposed to at risk of being laid off.   

Labor Relations Designees with questions concerning this request should contact Christine Cieplinski (418-6321).  All others should contact their Central Personnel Office.

Linda J. Yelmini

Linda J. Yelmini

Director of Labor Relations

Phone:  (860) 418-6447    Fax:  (860) 418-6491

450 Capitol Avenue-MS# 53OLR, Hartford, Connecticut  06106
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